
 

 

 

      

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Thank you to all who have assisted us with 
the safety of all students, parents and 
teachers during the difficult weather over the 
last two weeks. The patience and care that 
all have shown to this community has been 
heartwarming. From something as small as 
a kind parent holding an umbrella over me 
while I struggled with a waterlogged padlock 
to other parents offering help to students 
without rain gear during a deluge, truly 
expresses the Christian spirit of showing 
love to one another and all that is good about 
the community of Prouille. We know that 
some families have had major water 
damage and we offer our prayers and 
support during this time. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we celebrated the start of the 
most Holy season of our Catholic calendar 
with a special Ash Wednesday visit by our 
Parish Priests and the distribution of ashes 
to students.  
 

As we enter into the special season of Lent 

we prayer together, 
 

Loving and gracious God,  
 

Amid our own wilderness,  

allow the Holy Spirit to comfort and 

reveal Jesus to us,  

so that as one community of the Church 

in Broken Bay,  

we may be strengthened,  

sustained and encouraged in our call to 

be witnesses 

 to build up the Body of Christ.  

We ask this through Christ our Lord.  

 

Amen.  

 

 

PARENT INFORMATION NIGHTS 
 

It was a pleasure to welcome parents back 
into the school grounds this week with our 
Parent Information Nights. Even with the 
wild weather, there was a fantastic turnout. 
The presentations from the night have been 
sent out to all families via Compass.  
 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS /             
CLASSROOM HELPERS 
 

Thank you to the parents that have already 
expressed their interest in being a Parent 
Helper in the classroom or library. I have 
sent out the documentation required to be 
added to the Volunteer List and invited all 
that have contacted us to a Parent Helper 
Workshop and welcome morning tea on 
Thursday the 10th March at 10.00 am. If you 
have not been contacted or have yet to 
express your interest, please email me on 
genevieve.smith2@dbb.catholic.edu.au to 
be added to the list. 
 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 

The North Shore Swimming Carnival has 
been postponed until next Wednesday the 
9th March. All start and finish times and plans 
for the day remain the same. If your child is 
now unable to attend, please let the office 
know. 
 

OPEN CLASSROOMS MORNING  
 

We would like to invite 
all parents to an “Open 
Classrooms Morning” 
on Wednesday the 
16th of March from 
9.00 am to 10.00 am. 
This is a great chance to enter into a 
discussion with your child as to what they 
have been doing so far this year. A reminder 
will be sent out closer to the time and we 
promise that next term we'll change the time 
to an afternoon session to ensure parents 
that are not available in the morning get the 
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same opportunity. Please note, that this is 
not a chance for an individual parent-teacher 
interview but a time to spend with your child 
in the learning environment. 
 

PROUILLLE OPEN DAY FOR 
PROSPECTIIVE PARENTS 
 

On Thursday the 17th March we will hold one 
of two Open Days for prospective parents 
and children. We will be holding two 
sessions throughout the day at 10.00am to 
11.00am and 6.00pm to 7.00pm. Parents of 
Kindergarten 2023 students are welcome to 
attend and bring their children. 

PARENT WORKSHOPS 
 

In Term 2 we will be holding 4 parent 
workshops in the evening to update you with 
the pedagogy in the classroom surrounding 
4 different areas. Literacy, Numeracy, 
Religious Education and Technology across 
all grades will be the theme of each of these 
workshops for Term 2. Please use this link 
to complete a Google Form to express your 
interest in attending these evening 
workshops. Link to Google Form to express 
interest in attending Parent Workshops 
 

P&F 
 

On Monday the P&F held their Term 1 
meeting. Please read the information 
attached to this newsletter that announces 
the new 2022 Prouille P & F committee and 
outlines the activities that they will be 
running and supporting this year. 
 

MUSIC TUITION 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
At Prouille we are lucky to have numerous 
outside agencies that use our facilities to 
deliver a myriad of extracurricular activities 
for our students. Music tuition for a range of 

different instruments has always and will 
always be an important part of Prouille. It is 
a parent’s responsibility to liaise with the 
company or the individual tutor for the set-
up and continuation of music lessons. The 
school will always work with these entities to 
ensure an equitable timetable. Please see 
the attached contact details of a range of 
extracurricular activities and companies for 
the contact details. 
 

NAPLAN 
 

NAPLAN will take place this year between 
the 10th and 20th May for our Year 3 and 
Year 5 students. Year 3 and Year 5 will have 
the opportunity to take part in practice tests 
to familiarise themselves with the online 
environment and the test format. All tests, 
except for Year 3 Writing, will take place 
online. 
 

On Thursday the 24th March, all schools and 
students in NSW will take part in a 
“Coordinated Practice Test” at 11.30am. 
This is not testing student knowledge, it is 
testing the technological and system 
requirements to ensure smooth 
administration in the May test period. We will 
send out a detailed timetable of when the 
children will be sitting the actual tests in 
May, once we coordinate the dates with our 
school calendar.  Please see the attachment 
at the back of this newsletter for detailed 

information about NAPLAN. 
 

MATHS OLYMPIAD - APSMO 

 

This year I am excited to re-introduce the 
Maths Olympiad at Prouille and extend it 
beyond Years 5 and 6 to Years 3 and 4 
through “Maths Explorer”. The APSMO 
Maths Olympiad has been operating in 
primary schools since 1987 and in high 
schools since 2003. Each year thousands of 
schools participate in the competition from 
around Australia, New Zealand, and 
internationally.  
 

In 2015, APSMO introduced the Maths 
Games to provide an opportunity for 
mainstream students in Years 5 and 6 to 
learn valuable problem-solving skills and 

https://forms.gle/kPAowhjEwWWHkXpQ8
https://forms.gle/kPAowhjEwWWHkXpQ8


 

 

expose them to the application of 
mathematical problem-solving strategies 
and techniques.  
 

The most recent addition to the APSMO 
suite is the Maths Explorer program for 
students in Years 3 and 4, which was 
launched in 2022. With the introduction of 
the Maths Explorer, APSMO has created a 
maths problem solving Pathway of 
Achievement for all students from Years 3 to 
8 that stimulates an enjoyment of 
mathematics and lays the foundations of 
future success. 
 

Our first competition date is set for 
Wednesday the 23rd March. If your child is 
taking part, we will email you directly. I have 
added a link here to the APSMO’s website 
“Problem of the Week” and “Sample 
Questions” page so you can see the type of 
questions that will be included in the 
competition. Problem of The Week and 
Sample Questions 
 

Kind regards 
 

Genevieve Smith 

PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT LEARNING  
 

Please be assured we understand that all 
children learn and respond differently and 
we celebrate all ‘standard’ and ‘creative’ 
responses! 
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In every school community there are student with varous medical 
conditions. There are students here at Prouille with severe allergies 
and anaphylaxis to nuts and nut products. We ask that ALL 
PARENTS are very mindful and supportive of all students in our 
school when providing morning tea and lunch for  their children and 
not include nuts or nut products.  

 
 

 

EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 
TENNIS Alan Stop Tennis Coaching 

0411 426 554 
stopfordalan@gmail.com 

CHESS Sydney Academy of Chess 
9745 1170 

enrolment@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au 

FRENCH The Language Company 
0450 694 608 

enquiries@thelanguagcompany.com.au 

 
MUSIC 

 
VIOLIN 

Katherine Finch 
0432 351 415 

katherine.a.finch@gmail.com 

 
VIOLIN 

Caroline Kelly 
0432 114 321 

carolinekelly82@hotmail.com 

 
CELLO 

Helen Byrne 
0479 091 55   

hlmbyrne@yahoo.com 

BAND, PERCUSSION & PIANO  
ACTION MUSIC 

 

Kathryn Ney 
0419 630 511 

kate@actionmusic.com.au 
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